## Our Association and Ourselves

For our Association, the advent of 1970, would be remembered as a milestone, when we were hosts to the 2nd Asian Pacific Congress of Plastic Surgeons with intenational participation held at New Delhi from February 22nd to February 25th, 1970. Those of you, who were present will perhaps testify that the Congress was an unqualified success, as it did succeed in making an impact about the growing importance of Plastic Surgery, For our Association, it was our first International venture, and judging from the opinion of delegates from home and abroad, we have reasons to be pleased and proud. Our venture encourages and emboldens us to invite the 1975, International Confederation of Plastic Surgeons to India. The venue of 1975 Conference for which there are other formidable aspirants will be decided next year at Melbourne in February (22nd-26th) 1971, where the next International Conference meeting is going to be held. We should all try to attend this Melbourne Conference. The last date for submitting papers is 30th June 1970.

Since the Asian Pacific Congress of Plastic Surgeons was held here this year, the Summer Conference will not be held this year and therefore we look forward to seeing you at Bangalore for the annual conference.